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2010 New Legislation 

There were two pieces of legislation in the 2010 session that impact the practice of optometry. The first is an amendment to KSA 65-1501(i). An addition was made to exempt contact lenses with medication from the 24-hour supply restriction. And the second is an amendment to

 KSA 65-4967, the Contact Lens Prescription Release Act. It was amended to include the delivery of contact lenses by any commercial courier or other delivery service.

Registry of Contact Lens Sellers

The list of mail order contact lens sellers is now on the website for the Board of Healing Arts. We have provided a link from the Optometry Board website at KS Optometrists on the home page or you can go directly to https://www.accesskansas.org/ssrv-ksbhada/search.html and select contact license distribution license for the profession.
Changes to Your Record Made Easier

You are asked to update data contained in your official record each year when you renew your license. In addition, you are required by K.S.A. 65-1509 to contact the Board when you have a change of address, email address, and phone numbers. These changes should be made within 

30 days of the change. Instead of contacting the Board, you may now go directly to your record and make changes. Use the same on-line screen that is used for license renewal, but select “Update Your License Information” on the Login screen.

Board Approval of Continuing Education

If you are interested in having C.E. approval from the Board for educational events that you have planned, visit our website at http://www.kssbeo.com/CEcredit.htm. K.S.A.5-5-6 requires “each provider seeking board approval for a continuing education offering shall submit a copy of  the continuing education program, schedule, or outline to the secretary-treasurer at least 60 days before the date of the program.” A new requirement for approval is submission of the approval notice and a list of attendees and their OETracker number to ARBO so that the data can be entered in the OETracker system.

On-Line License Renewal

Things to remember for successful on-line renewal:
1. The renewal process goes much faster if you have been submitting CE documentation that is not in the OETracker system to ARBO throughout the two years between renewals. ARBO staff will enter these hours for you. If you attend an event that uses the OETracker card to record your attendance, hours are automatically in the OETracker system. Hours that are automatically in OETracker include KOA C.E. and Heart of America C.E. You may go to OETracker for 2 weeks following a C.E. event to check that you have been credited with the correct hours.
2. You must have 24 hours of C.E. for each year of  renewal. The system is programmed according to Optometry Law and does not accept fewer hours in one year with more hours in the other year. There are exceptions, of course, for unforeseen circumstances such as illness, death in the family, hospitalization, family emergencies. But, it is necessary to disrupt the renewal process to contact the Board office to have these exceptions recognized.

Fee for OETracker

To continue to provide their services, OETracker is assessing a fee of $20 per year. If you chose not to pay the fee you will have 2 weeks to access your record to assure that your C.E. has been correctly applied. The fee will allow you complete access to your C.E. record. 

OETracker is an excellent place for safe-keeping your C.E. records. They will be accessible to you from your office computer, your home computer and when you are traveling. In addition, when it is time to renew your license the list is automatically a part of your license renewal application. No data entry is required at the time you renew if your C.E. is recorded in OETracker.  

Advertising Issue with Board Certification

With the advent of ABO Board Certification, the Kansas Board of Examiners in Optometry would like to remind licensees that KAR 65-11-2(i) restricts the use of statements that imply superiority over other licensees.

Licenses Retired, Expired and 

Disciplinary Actions
Licenses Retired in 2010
Gary L Abbott





John L Cottle

Karla A Hefty

Carol A Pranulis

John M Richardson

R Allan Ring

Ronald E Sellers
Licenses Expired in 2010

David L Hutchinson

Melinda K Kennel

Renee E Martin Williams

Heather Y Nguyen

Michael T Novak

Charles A Schaible

Disciplinary Actions in 2010

The license of Bruce Boyle, OD of Wichita, Kansas was disciplined by order of the Board for use of advertising and practice location that improperly implied his practice of optometry was carried on in association with the business of an unlicensed company.

The license of Vincent Pennipede, OD of Overland Park, Kansas was disciplined by order of the Board for prescribing for himself and for his family members’ drugs that are unrelated to the practice of optometry.

HIPDB and NPDB

The Healthcare Integrity and Protection Data Bank (HIPDB) and the National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB) statutes require State licensing authorities to submit, generally within 30 days, adverse licensing and certification actions, as well as negative actions and findings, taken against health care entities, providers, suppliers, and practitioners. These reportable actions or findings include both final actions and those taken as a result of formal proceedings.
The authority of HIPDB and NPDB was expanded by Section 1921 of the Social Security Act on March 1, 2010, to include chiropractors, podiatrists, pharmacists, physician assistants, optometrists, profession and paraprofessional nurses, physical therapists, respiratory therapists, and social workers. The Kansas Board of Examiners in Optometry is now mandated to report disciplinary actions taken since 1996. 
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